Carnduff EMO Press Release
July 4, 2014 at 9:30 a.m.

The Carnduff EMO has just held a debriefing meeting and would like to update the public.

Rural Roads

People need to slow down on the roads and travel with more caution.

The R.M. staff is going to continue to repair and maintain roads. Rural Road update: Highway
318 closed, Lanye Douglas Road closed, working on opening Goertz Road today, road at
Russell Bayliss’s is closed, Curll e’'s road is closed, Highways is working on getting Highway
18 open to one lane traffic and will have a weight maximum. It is likely it will be another day
before it is open. The road ban for 15,000 Ibs is in effect until Monday with the exception of
Emergency Vehicles given the approval by the Deputy Reeve.

Water Well & Lift Station

The water well is operating at normal capacity and has NOT been compromised. We do ask
that residents of Carnduff to continue to conserve water. The lift station has exceeded its
maximum capacity and thus causing extra pumping needing to be done. Please ensure
that sump pumps are pumping to the street.

Gainsborough Route

The route to Gainsborough will continue to be the North Route. Leaving Carnduff, you head
south on the super grid and it is flagged with orange and pink flagging tape. There are maps
available at the Evacuation Centre for those that would like to take a map.

Mental Health Services
Mental Health Services will continue to be available at the Evacuation Centre. Please contact the
centre to see what times they will be available. The number there is 306-482-3491.

Evacuation Centre
The Evacuation Centre Hours will be changing effective Saturday, July 5th. They will be 8 to 10
am and 3 to 8 pm. There will be food there for people to be able to take lunch.

Volunteers
Volunteers continue to be needed in Gainsborough. If you are able to assist, please check in with
the Happy Hour and they will direct you where you are needed.

PDAP
Next week PDAP (Provincial Disaster Assistance Program) will be on location to assist with
application and information. Watch for further details on this once more information is available.

At this time monitoring of the well and lift station has been turned over to the Town and the road
maintenance and recovery has been turned back over the the R.M.



